
Australia must stop discriminating against refugees with
disabilities

The United Nations Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities last week released its findings regarding Australia’s
compliance with the Convention on the Rights or Persons with Disabilities, recommending a number of changes be made
relating to the treatment of refugees with disabilities.

Significantly, the report expressed concerns that some laws and Government institutions in Australia allow for discrimination
against culturally and linguistically diverse Australians living with disability.

The report recommended that Australia “Review and amend migration laws and policies to ensure persons with disabilities do
not face discrimination in any of the formalities and procedures relating to migration and asylum, especially remove the
exemption in the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 to certain provision of the Migration Act.”

The report also recommended that Australia “Remove the 10-year qualifying period for migrants to access the Age and
Disability Support Pensions” and “Cease transfers of refugees and asylum seeks, particularly persons with disabilities to Nauru,
PNG and other “regional processing countries” as requested by the UNHCR”.

Federation of Ethnic Communities’ Councils of Australia (FECCA) Chairperson Ms Mary Patetsos said that the report sent a
strong message to policy makers in Australia.

“There are currently a number of families in Australia who face deportation simply because one of their dependents is living with
a disability and their care has been deemed too expensive,” she said.

“Currently the Acts allows for this legal discrimination by providing an exemption in matters relating to Migration.

“This report clearly finds that this discrimination against people with disabilities is wrong and should change.

“Australians are a generous and compassionate people, but unfortunately that is not the message we are currently sending to
the international community in relation to our treatment of people with disabilities.

National Ethnic Disability Alliance (NEDA) President Ms Margherita Coppolino said: “These issues are nothing new, both
FECCA and NEDA have been campaigning and calling on successive governments to implement these changes for many years
now.

“This is not the first time these violations have been raised at the UNCRPD – Australia’s migration act has been viewed as out of
step and in violation of the CRPD.

“Recently the disability Special Rapporteur raised these issues and concerns when she held closed sessions with members of
the disability community.

“Both FECCA and NEDA call on the Federal Government to accept these recommendations and remove the exemption from the
Disability Discrimination Act.”
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